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Wet Weather and Bus Service Interruptions 
The inclement weather has clearly continued and some of our bus 
runs are still impacted. The Coonooer Bridge run is still not in 
operation (at the time of writing this report) and buses have not 
been running to Charlton on Wednesdays or Thursdays. This 
week, we got our senior TAFE students to Charlton via car and 
next week bus services will hopefully be back up, using the Wycheproof Road to Wooroonook. 
We still have a couple of places where the roads or bridges have been damaged and I thank all 
families for their cooperation and patience. 

Year 12 Exams Begin 
Following last week’s excellent final day celebrations, our Year 12 students began their exams 
on Wednesday with the traditional first exam of English.  Exams will now continue over the 
next two weeks with our last exam on Wednesday 16 November. We wish all our students the 
very best for the remainder of their exams.  

Alan Weir  
Our sincere condolences to the Weir family on the sudden passing of Alan in an accident last 
week. Alan, through Weir’s IGA, have been long time and generous supporters of our College 
and we were all very saddened by this news. Our thoughts are with Carmel, Andrew and  
Melissa, Zack, Abby and Sami, and the entire Weir family. College Captains Rogan Hando and 
Izzy Hand and Vice Captains, Amy Greenaway and Phoebe Hendy attended the funeral with 
me on Thursday to represent the College.  

Girls School Shorts and Pants 
We have received several concerns from female students that they do not find the school shorts 
very comfortable. To this end, Mandy is introducing a new style of shorts which are very  
lightweight but strong. The current shorts will still be available, but so will the new option.   
Students have been given the opportunity to try the shorts on and provide feedback – so now 
there should be no excuses for being out of uniform. If you are experiencing any difficulty in 
getting uniform, please do  not hesitate to contact myself or Rosanne Chapman at the College. 

Interschool LMR Basketball and Hockey 
Several students travelled to Bendigo today to compete in the LMR Basketball and Hockey. 
We look forward to hearing how they went. 
 

Melbourne Cup Long Weekend 
Just a reminder that this week is an extra-long weekend for Year 7 to 11 students due to  
Monday’s agreed Pupil Free Day across all the St. Arnaud Schools and Tuesday’s Melbourne 
Cup holiday. Year 12 students undertaking Psychology and General Maths will still be required 
to sit their exams on Monday. Enjoy the break and we will see everyone back on Wednesday. 
 
 
 
 

Principal’s Report 
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Student Movement 
Thank you to those families who have informed us of students either enrolling or departing our 
school at the end of the year. Government school funding is based directly on student numbers 
so it is vital that we have a very clear picture of what our student numbers will be so that we 
can staff the school appropriately. This has become more of a concern with the difficulty in 
teacher staffing numbers across the state. If you are aware that your child or children may be 
leaving, or you know of additional students who may be coming to the school, it is essential to 
know as soon as possible. This would be greatly appreciated. 
 

 

 

 

 

Monday, 31st October – Pupil Free Day – across all St. Arnaud Schools 

Tuesday, 1st November – Melbourne Cup Public Holiday 

Friday, 18th November – Pupil Free Day – Report writing 

Monday, 21st November – Step Up Begins for all Year 7 to 11 students 

Friday, 25th November – Curriculum Day – Professional Practice Day 
Friday, 2nd December – Last day for current Year 10 and 11 students 
 

 

Tony Hand 

Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Principal’s Report 



 4 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COVID Information Update 
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Year 12’s Last Day — 21/10/22 
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Yr. 7 & 7/8 Food  

 

 
 

 

 

 

Year 7 and 7-8  
Food Technology 

 

The students made     

Vegetable Soup. The class 

worked in pairs to make 

their vegetable soup; it 

gave them practice dicing 

vegetables to all the same size so they all cooked evenly. In the theory class, 

we continued with the topic of fruit and vegetables, with an investigation of a 

fruit and vegetable being undertaken by each student. The Essential Learning 

Item – Redesigning the Hamburger, will be cooked next week. Students have 

created the steps to make the hamburger and they will use these instructions 

only when making their hamburger and then evaluate their design.  
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Year 7 Science 

 

 
Waste Water Treatment Plant 

 
 

It was a nice and warm Tuesday afternoon, when  
Mr. Redmond, Miss. Goode and Mr. Knight escorted 
the Year 7 science class 

to the St. Arnaud 
wastewater treatment 

plant to see how the town 
deals with all the urine 

and poop that is flushed 
down the toilet. Upon  

arrival, they were greeted 
by Mr. Ezard, who took time out of his day to guide 

the class around the human waste plant. 
 

First, Mr. Ezard opened the intake pipe. The smell was 
very pungent and the Year 7s could see the different 
types of human fudge nuggets flowing down from the 

town, from the big nutty ones to the sloppy bum gravy. 
The students were shown the gross pollutant trap 
which catches all the big gross things that people flush down the toilet. The  

pupils were told that he had seen a $50 dollar note once, but he did not put his 
hand in to take it out. Most of the Year 7 class said that they would! 

 
The class was then escorted up a set of stairs to look down at the primary tanks, 
where the stool was eaten by bugs.  The contents of the tank looked like a cross 

between an aero bar and chocolate mousse, but strangely there was no smell!  
Finally, they were shown the laboratory where the water was tested, and assured 
that the water afterwards was clean, but kept separate from the town’s drinking 

water. 
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Art  - Town Hall  
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Hands On Learning 
 
 

 21.10.2022 
What a BUSY DAY we’ve all had. 
  

We spent the morning  
cleaning and setting up the tables and chairs at the  

racecourse, in preparation for the Big Racing  
Carnival at The St. Arnaud Racecourse. 

  
Hands on Learning are 
great at recycling and 

Repurposing. We had old,  
discarded bench legs lying around, so with a little bit of T.L.C. 

(tender loving care), a new workbench was made for our 
students to use in our new space in the big shed. 

  
Our Hands on Learning time was certainly busy and filled 

with lots of jobs. We were called on to dig out all the holes  
    for the Year 12’s to plant their presentation trees and then to 

water them in. The trees look good and should look even 
better once they are established and flowering. 

  
Lastly, the Hands on Learning students got to finally design, 

set out and draw their mosaic patterns  
onto their base tiles.  

 
Some students have 

picked out their colours 
and have started the task of 

putting the broken tile pieces into 
position. We can’t wait till we start 

our next process of gluing and 
grouting. 
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A reminder that the newly formed Secondary 
College Rock Band are looking for suggestions 

for a name. Ideas should be passed to Mrs 
Walsh or any of the band members. Thank you! 

 
 

 

Music 
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SAMBO Nationals 2022 — Sydney 
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Primary School Need Our Help 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Cereal Box Dominos 
 

The St. Arnaud Primary School have asked us to help them make the 
longest cereal box dominos possible and WE NEED YOUR HELP!!! 

 
On a day that will be picked for this term, we will be doing cereal box 
dominos with the primary school. We are asking for anyone to donate 

boxes of unopened cereal. 
 

There will be a donation tub at the office for anyone who has some  
unopened cereal to donate to this fun activity. 

 
The cereal will then be donated to charity! 

 
We will also be inviting the Early Learning Centre and McCallum  

Disability Services to this fun event. 
 

If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to ask your 

SRC representatives   
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SRC Fundraiser—School Beanies 
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The G.H. Edwards Library 
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Parents Club 
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Health & Wellbeing 
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Health & Wellbeing  
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Careers & Pathways 
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Expression of Interest 
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Community Sport News 
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Community News 
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Community Event 
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Expression of Interest 
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2022 Calendar 

 

October Fri 28th H.O.L—Excursion to Horsham 

Further Maths Exam 1 

LMR Basketball & Hockey 

 Mon 31st PUPIL FREE DAY 

Psychology Exam & Further Maths Exam 2 

November Tues 1st MELBOURNE CUP  HOLIDAY 

 Wed 2nd Grade 6 Transition 1/2 day—Period 5 & 6 

Maths Methods Exam 1 

 Thurs 3rd Maths Methods Exam 2 & HHD Exam 

 Fri 4th NCD Shoot/Bowls 

Specialist Maths Exam 1 & History Exam 

 Mon 7th Specialist Maths Exam 2 

 Tues 8th Outdoor Ed Exam 

 Wed 9th Legal Exam 

 Fri 11h Studio Art Exam 

MIPS 

Grade 6 Transition 1/2 day—Period 5 & 6 

 Mon 14th Dance Exam 

 Mon-Thurs 14th-17th Yr. 9—11 Exams 

 Wed 16th French Exam 

 Thurs 17th Yr. 12 Graduation Dinner 

 Fri 18th PUPIL FREE DAY 

 Fri—Sun 18th—20th Energy Breakthrough—Maryborough 

 Mon 21st Step Up Begins 

 Tues 22nd MIPS 

 Fri 25th PUPIL FREE DAY 

 Wed 30th MIPS 

December Thurs 1st Grade 6 Transition—Whole Day 

 Fri 2nd Yr. 10 & 11 Last Day 


